
 

City of Colusa California 

STAFF REPORT 

 

DATE:        July 18, 2023 

TO: Mayor and Members of the City Council 

FROM:  Jesse Cain, City Manager 

 

AGENDA ITEM: 

Consideration of a Resolution of the City Council of the City of Colusa Approving the 
emergency sewer line replacement project located on South 5th Street with H&H Trenching 

 
Recommendation: The Council approve the Proposed Resolution with H&H Trenching 

BACKGROUND ANALYSIS: 

 
The City was called out to a sinkhole a couple of weeks ago to investigate. After investigating 
the sink hole we found that the sewer line had failed. The City started to dig up the sewer line to 
repair it, but during the attempt to repair the sewer line it was determined that most of sewer 
line had been completely destroyed. Staff dug up about 30 feet of sewer trying to find good pipe 
to reconnect to, but with no success. After looking into the sewer pipe, the sewer line needs to 
be replaced from manhole to manhole which is about 450 feet. 
City Engineer Swartz and City Manager Cain worked on getting any many quotes as they could 
with a short lead time on starting the project. They had three contractors get back to us with 
estimates. Two of them sent an email estimate and the other one sent a per foot estimate. H&H 
estimate came in at $79,800.00. The other estimate from Walberg Inc. came in at $127,703.00 
and the last one was from Newland Construction at $245 per foot in the amount of $110,250. 
 
The plan is to replace the sewer line from manhole to manhole unless Staff comes across a 
pipe that has a good coupon and doesn’t need to be replaced.  
  

BUDGET IMPACT: 

$79,800.00 from the Sewer funds 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Approve Resolution 23- 

Estimates from H&H Treching and Walberg, Inc. 
 

 


